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ϥn this issue... 
Ý PrincipalɅs Report 

Ý P.E Superstars 

Ý WhatɅs on in the ELC 

Ý Elsa & Gray Music Performances 

Ý Year 12 Celebrations 

Ý Motorclassica Excursion 

Ý From the ParentsɅ Club 

And much more... 

ϥmportant dates... 
6 NOV ALTERNATϥVE STUDENT PROGRAM 

7 NOV CUP DAY PUBLϥC HOLϥDAY 

8 NOV SPORT FOR LϥFE LAWN BOWLS EXCSN. 

9 NOV YEAR 8/9 VOLLEYBALL ELECTϥVE EXCSN. 

15 NOV JUNϥOR CHOϥR KMART PERFORMANCE 

16 NOV PREP, 2018 ϥNFORMATϥON EVENϥNG 

16 NOV ALPϥNE ADVENTURE HϥKϥNG EXCSN. 

16 NOV YEAR 8/9 VOLLEYBALL ELECTϥVE EXCSN. 

21 NOV CONNECT CAMP 

See page 5 for more important dates 

ϥn the Art Garden 
Students have decorated our Art Garden with 

a wall of rainbow clay tiles. 

https://twitter.com/BoroniaK12
https://www.facebook.com/BoroniaK12College/
https://www.instagram.com/boroniak12college/


Meagan Cook 
PrincipalɅs Report 

On a number of occasions, ϥ have been asked if Term 

4 meant we will be Ʉwinding downɅ. Hardly! We have 

much to do in terms of continuing our planning for 

2018, which commenced many months ago with          

student subject selections, enrolments and staʛng 

decisions. Year 12 VCAA examinations have begun and 

our Year 7 ɀ 11 internal examinations will be upon us 

before we know it. Following the examination period, 

we will shift gear to our highly valuable Year 11 and 12 

Step-up Program.  

Our Prep transition days are continuing this term,            

ensuring a smooth and enjoyable shift from                             

kindergarten to school life. All students in our primary 

school will have the opportunity to meet their new 

class and teacher on the state-wide transition day, on 

Tuesday 12 December. 

Last week was the end of classes for our Year 12               

students, which is always marked with mixed emotions 

and plenty of celebrations. ϥ am proud that we have 

worked with our fantastic students to establish a               

culture of fun and respect for their ɲnal weeks of              

formal schooling and congratulate this superb cohort 

of students for role-modelling such a positive                       

conclusion to the years of study spent here at the             

college ɀ for some of them since Prep. ϥt also marked 

the end of an era, with these students being the last to 

have made the transition from the old campus to our 

current location. ϥt was ɲtting that Judy Triʛtt, who was 

Assistant Principal at the previous campus, was able to 

share some fond memories of her time with this               

wonderful group of students. The thoroughly                    

enjoyable and respectful interactions between the 

Principal Team, staϜ and students over the ɲnal week 

were a tribute to our school community. ϥ would like to 

thank the senior team of teachers, led by Mrs Carlie 

Case, for the wonderful job they did in preparing the 

ɲnal celebrations, including the Valedictory Dinner at 

Chateau Wyuna. 

We wish our VCE students all the best for the written  

VCAA examination period that commenced this week, 

and all the Year 12 students the best of luck for their 

future endeavours. Always remember, that although 

you are no longer attending school, you will always be 

a Boronia K-12 student. That means we are always 

there to oϜer support when needed!  

Examinations 

Our internal exam period is almost upon us. Teachers 

have collaborated to produce the exams to ensure 

they reɳect the learning that has occurred, and the 

format and question styles match those used in VCE 

examinations. 

We were very impressed with the way in which                   

students applied themselves in our Semester One 

exam period and are anticipating the same high level 

of response this term. Our rationale for completing 

the exams each semester, is that we want students to 

go into their Year 12 exams so accustomed to the  

experience that they can fully concentrate on                     

displaying their knowledge and skills. This is based on 

neuroscience - cognitive load theory - you cannot fully 

engage when your brainpower is required for other 

things (like- where do ϥ put my name? what do ϥ do 

with this booklet? what does ɄexplainɅ mean?) 

The examinations aim to:  

¶ develop student conɲdence and skills in exam 

techniques and settings 

¶ give students experience in formal testing                

situations that may useful in later life 

¶ promote a culture of regular revision and test 

preparation at home 

¶ develop subject speciɲc exam skills 

¶ reinforce the learning culture of Boronia K-12 

College amongst the students, parents and    

wider community 

 

Meagan Cook 



PrincipalɅs Report... 

CONTϥNUED 

¶ provide an additional assessment tool for  

teachers and students. 

The timetable for the exams and the expectations of 

students during this time is being presented at                   

student assemblies over the coming days. Catch up 

sessions have also been timetabled for students who 

are unable to attend an exam due to illness or                   

another valid reason. 

Class Placements 2018 

As we prepare for 2018, we are beginning to look at 

student class groupings. We will accept written                

requests, addressed to the Principal team, up to               

Friday 10 November. Please remember that all           

placement requests must be accompanied by                   

supporting evidence on how the placement will                 

enhance student learning. We will consider all                   

requests but do not guarantee that it will result in the 

request being fulɲlled - ɲnal decisions are at the               

discretion of the leadership team. 

Borneo Expedition 

As a school, we are very excited to announce that we 

have chosen to partner with Camps ϥnternational to 

oϜer students in Years 9, 10, 11 and 12 the                           

opportunity to go on a life-changing expedition to                

Borneo in 2018. This expedition will allow students to 

live alongside rural communities and work on projects, 

which could include helping to build classrooms,                 

community centres, combating deforestation or                  

protecting wildlife. Since Camps ϥnternational started 

running expeditions in 2002, over 22,000 students 

have travelled with them from around the world. 

These students have collectively completed over 

80,000 weeks of volunteering, worked on truly                       

inspirational projects, which have positively impacted 

on the lives of over 103,000 people. We have chosen 

to oϜer students the chance of going on expedition as 

we recognise the beneɲts not only to the communities 

they will be supporting, but because it is a fantastic 

opportunity for their own personal development ɀ 

creating unforgettable memories and undertaking an 

incredible experience which they can include in                 

university and job applications.  

Students gain and demonstrate a huge number of 

skills and experiences through their fundraising                 

activities and during the lead up to and on their               

expedition. Every year, most of the students who           

undertake expeditions like this, fundraise 75% or more 

of the total cost of their expedition. Going on                         

expedition is an amazing opportunity for your son or 

daughter to step outside their usual comfort zone and 

into another culture and country, putting their learning 

into practice. Whilst away, students grow in                          

self-conɲdence, improve their communication and 

team building skills and experience ɲrst-hand how 

much impact just one person, working as part of a 

team, can have on the world. 

Will Slater, form Camps ϥnternational, has been out at 

the school on a number of occasions to provide                  

information to students, staϜ and parents. We were 

excited to see so many families in attendance at 

Wednesday nightɅs information session. ϥf you were 

unable to attend the session, or would like more               

information, please contact our Assistant Principal: 

Matthew Scammell. 

Latest ϥnformation 

At this busy time of year, it is important to stay up to 

date with the latest college information. Please ensure 

you are checking Compass regularly to see information 

on School Fees, our new 1-1 Laptop Program and 

Term 4 events. Our 2018 secondary booklists will also 

be released on Compass soon. 

Meagan Cook 

Principal 





ϥmportant Dates 
College Calendar 

DATE EVENT 

с bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ !ƭǘŜǊƴŀǘŜ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ 

±/9 CǳǊǘƘŜǊ aŀǘƘǎ 9ȄŀƳ н 

±/9 .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ aŀƴŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ 9ȄŀƳ 

т bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ aŜƭōƻǳǊƴŜ /ǳǇ tǳōƭƛŎ IƻƭƛŘŀȅ 

у bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ ±/9 aŀǘƘǎ aŜǘƘƻŘǎ 9ȄŀƳ м 

±9¢ {ǇƻǊǘ ϧ wŜŎǊŜŀǝƻƴ 9ȄŀƳ 

{ǇƻǊǘǎ ŦƻǊ [ƛŦŜ [ŀǿƴ .ƻǿƭǎ 9ȄŎǳǊǎƛƻƴ 

ф bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ ±9¢ 9ǉǳƛƴŜ {ǘǳŘƛŜǎ 9ȄŀƳ 

±/9 aŀǘƘǎ aŜǘƘƻŘǎ 9ȄŀƳ н 

±9¢ 5ƛƎƛǘŀƭ aŜŘƛŀ 9ȄŀƳ 

уκф ±ƻƭƭŜȅ 9ƭŜŎǝǾŜ LƴŘƻƻǊ .ŜŀŎƘ 

±ƻƭƭŜȅōŀƭƭ 9ȄŎǳǊǎƛƻƴ м 

мл bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ ±/9 IŜŀƭǘƘ ϧ IǳƳŀƴ 5ŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ 

9ȄŀƳ 

мо bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ ±/9 5ŀƴŎŜ ²ǊƛǧŜƴ 9ȄŀƳ 

мп bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ ±/9 /ƘŜƳƛǎǘǊȅ 9ȄŀƳ 

мр bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ ±/9 tƘȅǎƛŎǎ 9ȄŀƳ 

WǳƴƛƻǊ /ƘƻƛǊ YƳŀǊǘ tŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜ 

¸ŜŀǊ уκф {ƻŎŎŜǊ Cǳǘǎŀƭ 9ȄŎǳǊǎƛƻƴ 

мс bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ уκф ±ƻƭƭŜȅ 9ƭŜŎǝǾŜ LƴŘƻƻǊ .ŜŀŎƘ 

±ƻƭƭŜȅōŀƭƭ 9ȄŎǳǊǎƛƻƴ н 

!ƭǇƛƴŜ !ŘǾŜƴǘǳǊŜ 9ƭŜŎǝǾŜ                       

IƛƪƛƴƎ 9ȄŎǳǊǎƛƻƴ 

tǊŜǇ нлму LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ 9ǾŜƴƛƴƎ 

нл bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ ±9¢ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ 9ȄŀƳ 

нм bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ -         

нп bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ 

/ƻƴƴŜŎǘ /ŀƳǇ 

нм bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ ±9¢ 9ƴƎƛƴŜŜǊƛƴƎ 9ȄŀƳ 

DATE EVENT 

нн bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ {ǇƻǊǘǎ ŦƻǊ [ƛŦŜ [ŀǿƴ .ƻǿƭǎ 9ȄŎǳǊǎƛƻƴ 

нп bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ ¢ǿƛƭƛƎƘǘ aŀǊƪŜǘ 

нф bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ - м 

5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ 

¸ŜŀǊ оκп /ŀƳǇ 

нф bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ {ǇƻǊǘǎ ŦƻǊ [ƛŦŜ [ŀǿƴ .ƻǿƭǎ 9ȄŎǳǊǎƛƻƴ 

¸ŜŀǊ уκф {ƻŎŎŜǊΣ .ǳōōƭŜ {ƻŎŎŜǊ             

LƴŎǳǊǎƛƻƴ 

ол bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ ¸ŜŀǊ тΣ нлму LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ 9ǾŜƴƛƴƎ 

мо 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ ¸Ǌ оκп Ψ²ƻƴŘŜǊΩ aƻǾƛŜ 9ȄŎǳǊǎƛƻƴ 

мп 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ /ƻƴŎŜǊǘ 

му 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ ¸ŜŀǊ т - мн !ǿŀǊŘǎ bƛƎƘǘ 

нл 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ ¸ŜŀǊ с DǊŀŘǳŀǝƻƴ 

Cƛƴŀƭ !ǎǎŜƳōƭȅ ŀǘ фΦллŀƳ 

нн 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ [ŀǎǘ 5ŀȅ ¢ŜǊƳ п 

нф WŀƴǳŀǊȅΣ нлму ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ /ƻƳƳŜƴŎŜ ¢ŜǊƳ м 

нф aŀǊŎƘΣ нлму 9ƴŘ ƻŦ ¢ŜǊƳ м 

мс !ǇǊƛƭΣ нлму {ǘŀǊǘ ƻŦ ¢ŜǊƳ н  

нф WǳƴŜΣ нлму 9ƴŘ ƻŦ ¢ŜǊƳ н 

мс WǳƭȅΣ нлму {ǘŀǊǘ ƻŦ ¢ŜǊƳ о 

нм {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊΣ 

нлму 

9ƴŘ ƻŦ ¢ŜǊƳ о 

у hŎǘƻōŜǊΣ нлму {ǘŀǊǘ ƻŦ ¢ŜǊƳ п 

нм 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊΣ 9ƴŘ ƻŦ ¢ŜǊƳ п 





Around the College 
WhatɅs happening 

P.E Superstars 
 

An amazing eϜort by Ruby of 5/6 D, competing in the 

11 year old Girls Shot Put at the Primary Regional          

Athletics Competition on Thursday, 19 October. Ruby 

was Boronia K-12 CollegeɅs sole competitor at the 

event and did everyone proud with her eϜorts,              

improving her distance with each of her three throws, 

ɲnishing with 5.83 m throw. Great work Ruby! 

 

 

Congratulations to the boys who attended the Primary 

School Knox Division Volleyball Competition at Rowville 

Sports Academy last Friday. A great day was had by all, 

and the improvement the students showed during the 

day was outstanding. Well done Boys! 

Well done to the nine Year 3/4 boys who competed in 

the All Star Boys Regional Hoop Time Competition at 

Nunawading Stadium last Tuesday, 31 October. The 

boys tried their hardest all day, ɲnishing a respectable 

5th in their pool. Well done to Lachlan, Caleb, Zack, 

Kobi, Tyson, Blake, Bailey, Kaden and Omar . 

Thank you to all the parents who came down to               

support the boys and we also appreciate your help 

with scoring and transporting the students. 

A great year of primary interschool sport for 2017. 

Well done to all staϜ, students and parents involved! 



Visiting the... 
ART GARDEN 

Our Art Garden is looking beautiful! Primary Years             

students have been working away on creating colour 

clay tiles. The clay tiles were created by each student to 

share their interests, and things they like to do, with 

their audience. The tiles were ɲred in the kiln and 

painted by each student. The 5/6 students helped 

place the tiles into Amigo Groups, then sending Mrs 

Nelmes and Mrs Trounsen hard at work gluing them to 

the wall during the Term 3 holidays. The wall the tiles 

are situated on has been painted black to achieve a 

real WOW factor. 

ϥn coming months, students will create a mosaic a sign 

for the wall with the help of Mrs Griʛths. 

The children are busy planting seeds this Spring, with 

the addition of sunɳowers in honour of Vincent van 

Gogh - very ɲtting of their artist studies as of late! We 

have lots of volunteers watering the plants each 

lunchtime so the garden remains looking gorgeous. 

Mr SchubertɅs Multi Materials students have also             

added their own contribution to the garden in the 

form of some refurbished tables. With these wonderful 

new additions, visitors to the Art Garden can                            

comfortably draw and colour in the sunshine. A big 

thank you to the master wood workers! 

An extra thank you to Penny 3/4 C,  Ben 3/4 A, Ella 3/4 

C, Lashana 3/4 C, Pawarit 3/4 C, and Carol 3/4 C . 

These wonderful students have been busy cleaning up 

the sandpit, replanting a dying tree, weeding, mulching 

and planting seeds  and plants for summer. They have 

put lots of energy into the job and we look forward to 

seeing the fruits of their labour! 

Soon, our Early Learning Centre students will be                

coming to have a picnic in the garden, so we better get 

those weeds out! 


